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Temple Beth-EI 

BULLETIN 
. Kennedy Boulevard at Harrison Avenue 

Affiliated with the 
Union of American Hebrew Congregations 

No. 1 
September 6, 1996-23 Elul, 5756 

Rabbi Kenneth Brickman - Cantor Janet Leuchter 

SERVICE SCHEDULE 
Friday, September 6th ................ 8:00 p.m. 
Candle Blessing: Karen Elkind 
Kiddush Prayer: Irwin Rosen 

Prospective Ne.bers Shabbat 
An O,pportunity for the Unaffiliated 

to met the Ne.bers of the Temple 

Saturday, September 7th ............. 10:00 a.m. 
Haftarah Reading: Blanche Dohrman 
Kiddush 

Slichot Service & Nusical Prelude ... 8:30 p.m. 

featuring Violinist Deborah Strauss and 
GUitarist, Nandolinist and Singer 

Jeff Warschauer 

ROSH HASHANAH 

Friday, September 13th ............... 8:00 p.m. 
Erev Rosh HaShanah 

Saturday, September 14th ............ 10:00 a.m. 
First Day of Rosh HaShanah 

Children's Service ................... 1:45 p.m. 
Sunday, September 15th .............. l0:00 a.m. 

Second Day of Rosh HaShanah 

PARKING IS AVAILABLE IN THE BANK LOT 
AT THE CORNER OF THE BOULEVARD & HARRISON AVE. 

WHENEVER THE BANK IS CLOSED 



Pre-Slichot Concert and Service 
On Saturday evening, September 7th, we will 
hold our Slichot Service in preparation for 
the High Holy Days. This beautiful service, 
which sets the mood for the penitential 
season, will be conducted by Rabbi Brickman 
and Cantor Leuchter, who will be accompanied 
on the organ by Mark Violette. 
The service will be preceded by a social hour 
and a special musical program beginning at 
8:30 p.m. The musical prelude to our Slichot 
Service will feature violinist Deborah Strauss 
and guitarist , mandolinist and singer Jeff 
Warschauer. Drawing from the rich repertoire 
of klezmer instrumental music and Yiddish 
song, they will present a program geared to 
the special mood of the High Holy Day Season. 
Deborah Strauss is one of the leading 
practitioners of traditional Jewish violin 
style today. Jeff Warschauer is known 
internationally as one of the foremost 
exponents of the klezmer mandolin, as a unique 
innovator in the development of an authentic 
klezmer guitar style and as an expressive 
Yiddish singer. Both performers were featured 
in the PBS documentary, Itzhak Perlman: In the 
Fiddler's House. 
We are certain that you will not want to miss 
this special musical prelude to our Slichot 
Service and the service, itself, both of which 
are sure to help us prepare for the coming 
Days of Awe. 

A Happy and Healthy 
New Year 

from Rabbi Brickman} 
Cantor Leuchter 
and 

of the 
the Members 

Temple Board 



Prospective Members Shabbat Service 
Our best source of new Temple members is you­
the current members of the congregation who 
already know what our Temple has to offer. In 
order to introduce the unaffiliated members of 
our community to Temple Beth-El, the 
Membership Committee will sponsor a special 
Shabbat Service for Prospective Members on 
Friday evening, September 6th at 8:00 p.m. 
Bring your friends to Temple with you so they 
can get to know us and join the Temple in time 
for Rosh HaShanah. If you would prefer, give 
us the names of prospective members, and we'll 
invite them to the service. Just call Maddie 
at the Temple office(333-4229) and give her 
their names and telephone numbers. 

ARZA Needs You! 
ARZA-the Association of Reform Zionists in 
America-needs you to help strengthen our 
Reform Movement in Israel. We urge you to 
join or to renew your membership by sending 
your check for $36.00, made payable to "Temple 
Beth-EI," to Rabbi Brickman immediately . 
ACT NOW! Make your ARZA membership count for 
religious pluralism in Israel. 

UAHC Fund to Rebuild Burned Churches 
The UAHC has launched a fund called 
"Rebuilding Faith in America: A Jewish 
Response to Church Burnings. " Those who wish 
to contribute to this fund should send their 
checks to the Temple, made payable to 
"Rebuilding the Fai th/UAHC. " 

Thank You 
The Temple is extremely grateful to the family 
of our late members, Rose and Izzy Mischel, 
for their very generous contribution which has 
enabled us to upgrade and modernize the sound 
system in the Temple sanctuary. We express 
our sincere gratitude to : Arthur and Renee 
Abrams , Barry and Lois Flowers, David Mischel 
and Dr. Alan Mischel for their gift in memory 
of their beloved parents. 



New High Holy Day Children's Services 
We will be holding special services for 
children on both Rosh HaShanah and Yom Kippur. 
The Rosh HaShanah Children's Service will 
begin immediately following the conclusion of 
our morning service at 1:45 p.m. on the first 
day of Rosh HaShanah, Saturday, September 
14th. The Yom Kippur Children's Service will 
be held during the break in the afternoon of 
Yom Kippur at 2 : 45 p.m. on Monday, September 
23rd. Parents and grandparents are also 
invited to join us for these brief High Holy 
Day services, created especially for the young 
people in our congregation. 

High Holy Day Reminders 
Remember that it is customary for members to 
bring their own copies of the High Holy Day 
prayerbooks to services. If you do not own a 
set of prayerbooks, please contact the Temple 
office in order to purchase a set. The cost 
is $5.00. Prayerbooks must be purchased prior 
to Rosh HaShanah, because they will not be 
available at services. 

High Holy Day Baby-sitting 
Once again, we will be providing baby-sitting 
at the Temple during the High Holy Days. 
Baby-sitting will be available on the morning 
of the first day of Rosh HaShanah and on Yom 
Kippur morning. If you are interested in our 
baby-sitting services on either or both of 
these occasions, please call the Temple 
office, 333-4429, and let us know. There is 
no charge, however, reservations are required 
so that we will be able to provide proper 
supervision . 

Rosh HaShanah Cards for Sale 
Rosh HaShanah cards are still available in the 
Temple office. A package of 5 beautiful 
full-sized cards is only $5.00! 
Send your good wishes for the New Year to 
family and friends and support the Temple at 
the same time. 



SHABBAT SUKKOT 
FAMILY DINNER 
Friday, September 27, 1996 

6 : 00 p.m. 
$18.00 per adult No Charge for Children 

Please join us on the eve of the Festival of 
Sukkot for a special Shabbat Family Dinner. 
To make your reservations, send your check for 
$18.00 per adult to the Temple office(this 
includes a donation to MAZON to help feed the 
hungry). There is no charge for children, who 
will have a special meal they're sure to 
enjoy! 

The deadline for reservations is Friday, 
September 20th. All reservations must be 
accompanied by payment. In order to preserve 
the sanctity of the Sabbath, no money will be 
collected at the door. Also, when you make 
your reservat.ions , please indicate if you have 
a seating preference. 

Following dinner, there will be a special 
Sukkot Family Service in the Sanctuary , after 
which we will go outside to visit the Sukkah, 
weather permitting. 

!(We) will join you for the Shabbat Sukkot 
Family Dinner on Friday , September 27th at 
6 : 00 p.m. 

Name(s) -------------------------------------------------

# of Adults _____________ # of Children __________ ___ 
($18.00 per adult) (No Charge) 

Please enclose payment with reservation form 
and return to the Temple office no later than 
Friday, September 20th. Also, please indicate 
any seating preference. 



TEMPLE BETH-EL 
proudly presents 

A DAY OF LEARNING WITH 

Rabbi David Woznica 
Director 

92nd St. Y Bronfmdn Center for Jewish Life 

Sunday, October 13, 1996 
10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

cosponsored by the 
Violet Zall Hordes Lecture Series & 

the Irving and Minerva Sweet Lecture Fund 

Donation: $18.00 includes Coffee and ... , 
lecture, lunch and 
workshop. 

Rabbi David Woznica directs the 92nd Street 
Y's Bronfmdn Center for Jewish life. Under 
his direction, the Bronfman Center has become 
home for one of the most dynamic and well 
respected Jewish education programs in the 
country attracting over 10,000 people a yedr. 
Rabbi Woznica's ability to articulate a 
challenging and pdssionate Judaism which 
applies the values and beauty of Judaism to 
daily life has made him a sought after 
speaker, who has addressed audiences 
throughout the United States and abroad. 

Temple Beth-El is privileged to have Rabbi 
Woznica lead our congregation in a "Day of 
Learning," and we are grateful to the Sweet 
and Hordes Lecture Funds which are enabling us 
to offer our community an opportunity to study 
with one of our nation's foremost teachers. 

Tickets are available in the Temple office. 
Either stop by during our regular office 
hours, 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. each day, or send 
your check to the Temple and we'll mail your 
tickets to you. For parents with children, 
baby-sitting will be available, upon request. 



BERTHA FREUDENBERGER FLOWER FUND 
Contributions have been received: 
In memory of beloved Bernard German, 

by The German Family; 
In memory of beloved sister, 

Florence Linick, husband, Elias Al 
Brod, Brother-in-law, Jack Linick 
and mother, Sadie Dershowitz, by 
Sylvia D. Brod; 

In memory of beloved husband, 
William Green and father, Benjamin 
Berkowitz, by Mrs. Ruth Fishman; 

In memory of beloved husband, Harold 
B. Nickelsporn, by Miriam 
Nickelsporn; 

In memory of beloved husband, 
Seymour Zubalsky, by Anuska 
Zubalsky; 

In memory of beloved mother, Rena 
Abrams by Mr. & Mrs. Robert Canter; 

In memory of beloved brother, Joseph 
Lubowsky and father , Louis 
Lubowsky, by Esther Walen; 

In memory of beloved son, Eugene 
Heller, by Mrs. Sid~eller Soled; 

In memory of beloved father, Max 
Rosen, by Estelle Zelnick; 

In memory of beloved brother-in-law 
and uncle, Dr. Robert P. Gaines, by 
Max Schneid, Dr. Carolyn S. Ripps 
and children; 

In memory of beloved brother, Jacob 
J. Tandler, by Freda Hofstetter; 

In memory of beloved father, David 
Canter by Mr. & Mrs. Robert Canter; 

In memory of beloved mother, Mary 
Garstein and friend Libby A. 
Willis, by Clare Garstein; 

In memory of beloved mother, 
Eleanore Wi en Goldinher, by Barry 
Wien; 

In memory of beloved father and 
mother, Samuel and Lillian Ullman, 
by Florence Ullman; 

In memory of beloved father, Morris 
Berman, by Rabbi & Mrs. Samuel 
Berman; 

In memory of beloved grandfather, 
Harry Vogelman, by Nancy & Nathan 
Sambul; 

In memory of beloved father, George 
Littwin, by Ben & Judy Kaplan; 

In memory of beloved father, Harry 
M. Fredman, by Anita Gross Fredman; 

In memory of beloved father, Louis 
Kaplan, by Ben & Judy Kaplan; 

In memory of beloved husband & 
father, Julius Goldman, by Rose 
Goldman; 

In memory of beloved brother, Leon 
M. Rosen, by Ceil & David Bauer and 
Jessie Pearlman 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
We welcome the following new members 
to our Temple Beth-El Family: Rose 
Goldman; Stuart and Kimberly Cohen 
and Tyler; Skip Ennis and Joan 
Michlin; Dr. Herman and Muriel 
Elkind. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
HELEN AND MAX SCHNEID 

MUSIC FUlfP 
Contributions have been received: 

In memory of Clifford Sheinberg, 
beloved husband of Ruth, from: 

Blanche Dohrman 
Irma Daniel 
Natalie Roth 
Thelma and Bert Koppel 
Murray and Lenore Greiman; 

In honor of their 30th Wedding 
Anniversary, from Anne and Maurice 
Weinberg; 

In honor of the birth of her great­
granddaughter, Lucy, from Mildred 
Kabakow. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
RABBI'S PISCRETIONARY FUND 

Contributions have been received: 

In memory of beloved niece, Helen 
Kleinhaus, from Ethel Gewirtzman; 

In honor of the birth of your 
granddaughter, Josie to Ben and 
Judy Kaplan, from Elinor and Al 
Mazur; 

In honor of Nancy Sambul's Bat 
Mitzvah, from Alex and Robin 
Schkrutz and Family. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
The Jewish Family and counseling 
Service will offer a Bereavement 
Support Group beginning on Tuesday, 
September 3rd. The aim of this 
group is to help those who have lost 
a loved one cope with their grief. 
For those suffering the pain of a 
loved one's death, it is comforting 
to meet with others who are in the 
same position and to learn about 
some of the dynamics of grieving. 
The group will be led by an 
experienced social worker and will 
meet for six sessions on Tuesdays 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. The low fee of 
$30 for the series is made possible 
by a grant from the Ho~des 
Foundation. JF & CS also accepts 
Medicare. For information and to 
register, please call Natalie Kent 
at 436-1299. 
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WEEK ENDING: SEPTEMBER 7th 

AARON AUFSEHER 
MARY BALENE 
WILLIAM BAUMANN 
BENJAMIN BLEIER 
EVELYN DON SKY 
LOUIS FEINSTEIN 
JENNIE FRIEDMAN 

IN MEMORIAM 

LOUIS GASSEL 
MAX JOSEPH GREEN GOLD 
DAVID GUSS 
MAURICE HEILBRUNN 
SAMUEL LEYNER 
TILLIE PARNES 

ANTHONY J. PISZEL 
MILDRED SCHNECKENOORF 
DAVID STEMER 
SAMUEL STRYNAR 
HOLOCAUST VICTIMS, 

BERGEN FAMILY 
LENA WEITZ 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
WEEK ENDING: SEPTEMBER 14th 

SIEGFRIED APOLANT 
JULIUS BLEIWEIS 
GUSTAVE COHEN 
CECELIA WAHL DEGEN 
BERTHA GARFUNKEL 
LENA GENSER 
MOE GOLDSTEIN 
LOUIS GRAND 
EMANUEL GRANOVETTER 

IN MEMORIAM 

JOSEPH GUNSBERG 
MARK HAAR 
COL. PETER H. JAMES 
LOUIS KAPLAN 
JACK KARTEN 
JOSEPH LIPPMAN 
MILTON CHARLES LOEB 
MILDRED MARMORSTEIN 
JOHN J. MELNICK 
JUDY K. NASH 

FRIEDA NEWMAN 
ETHEL OLSHAN 
LEON M. ROSEN 
HENRY, SCHIMEL 
DR. ALEXANDER SIEGLER 
LILLIE SPINGARN 
HARRY TANDLER 
ELLIS I. TAUBE 
BEN WARD 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * • * * * * * * * * * * * 

• I • WIEN & WIEN, INC . 
VV Memorial Chapels 402 Park SI. 

Hackensack, NJ 07601 
Barry WIEN Mgr. 
201 -569-2404 

152 Second Ave. 129 Engle SI. 501 Route 79 
New York , NY 10003 Englewood, NJ 0763, Morganville, NJ 07751 
212·285·9659 Frank WIEN Mgr. Arthur WI EN Mgr. 

201-569-2404 201 -591 -8500 

2030 Kennedy Blvd . 312 Coney Island Ave. 
Jersey City , NJ 07305 Brooklyn , NY 11218 
Barry WIEN Mgr. 718-435-8100 
201-333-8360 

ALL CHAPELS: Florida & rest of USA 1-800-322-0533 LEADERS IN PRE-NEED PLANNING 


